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Lancaster Parent-Teacher Organization (PTO)

P.J. Libby, Co-Parent President
Carolyn Soto, Co-Parent President      
Nancy Weber, Co-Teacher President   
 
Angela Dolan, Treasurer       
Kim Follansbee, Secretary                  
PTO Meeting Minutes
June 4, 2012 @ 6:30 pm
1. In attendance:  Kim Follansbee, Carolyn Soto, P.J. Libby, Rita French, Bob Nagel (rep), Kristen Phillips, Paula Castner, Kas Quinn, Laura Friend, Maggie Bonazzolit, Alissa Vitkofsky, Michele Basile, Diane Brown, Kerry Wanamaker, Stephanie Stanton, Deb Williams, Lynn Burke
2. Treasurer’s Report – Beginning balance - $60,036, minus other people’s money and outstanding requests ($26,414) = $33,622 ending balance.
3. Funding Requests
a. 7th grade trip – N.E. Aquarium, buses - $571.65, approved by membership

b. Mrs. Archambault gave a special “thank you” book to the PTO from the 1st grade class for their aquarium trip – our contribution allowed them to staff many chaperones and relax and have fun.

4. Old Business
a. Daddy / Daughter Dance Review – 116 families, total of 262 people attended, pictures will be in soon
b. Summer Theatre Update – sign-up is closed, 66 participants signed up, 75 including high school volunteers, ordered 82 t-shirts, performances are July 25& 26.

c. Box Tops Update – last drawing June 8th, Rita will continue as co-ordinator next year, this year we made $1777, already have 800 ready to send for next year, Stephanie Stanton volunteered to help next year.

d. MREading Update – Liz Leonard will stay on next year, 10/29-2/1 are tentative dates, each child will receive a free book, already have medals, will need money for prizes, certificates.  Angela will find out how much.
5. New Business
a. Board Nominations / Elections

i. Voted in by membership for 2012-2013 school year:

1. Parent Co-President – P.J. Libby

2. Staff Co-President – (no vote yet)

3. Vice President – Maggie Bonazzoli

4. Co-Secretaries – Stephanie Stanton, Michele Basile

5. Treasurer – Lynn Burke

6. Other Business

a. Veridian green energy fundraiser idea – Bob Nagel gave a presentation on a fundraiser where people switch their energy supplier, which is now optional, and the PTO gets $2 per month/member.  Veridian uses wind, hydro and solar energy from local sources.  Next year’s board will decide if they would like to take on this fundraiser.

Thanks for a great year!  See you in September!
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